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10 January 2025 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Reminder: Uniform Policy and Expectations 

I hope this letter finds you well. At Kingstone High School, we strive to create a safe and 

focused learning environment where all students can thrive. To support this, our uniform 

policy sets clear expectations regarding jewellery, make-up, and hairstyles. 

We have recently noticed an increasing number of students wearing items of jewellery that 

do not comply with our policy, including hooped earrings, rings, and nose studs. As a 

reminder, our policy states: 

 For safety reasons, jewellery should not be worn at school. Whilst discouraged, small 

studs may be worn. In this instance, they must be taped up for PE lessons. 

 Make-up, false nails, false eyelashes and nail polish may not be worn. 

 Hairstyles should align with what the school considers normal styles and natural 

colours. Shaved patterns into hairstyles are not permitted. 

Messages have been reinforced to students by tutors and through assemblies at the start of 

term. However, as we continue to see instances of non-compliance, we now need to take 

firmer action to address this issue. 

From Monday, 13th January, any jewellery items worn in violation of the policy will be 

confiscated and held in the school office. These items can only be collected by a parent or 

carer. 

Should a student refuse to remove jewellery when asked, they will be isolated from the rest 

of the school community until the matter is resolved. We hope this step will not be necessary 

and ask for your support in ensuring your child adheres to our uniform expectations. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions 

or need clarification, please do not hesitate to contact the school office. All the information 

about our uniform policy and expectations is also on our website. 

https://www.kingstonehighschool.co.uk/parents/uniform-and-equipment 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mr D Cook 

Assistant Headteacher  
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